Hello!

Welcome in advance to the OSEP 2005 Early Childhood Conference. You will have many opportunities to meet and talk with parents in leadership positions across the country. This is a great time to learn and share what is happening in your state in parent leadership/parent involvement. It is also a fun opportunity to meet with other parents and share stories about children and family life. 

Here are some highlights about sessions and networking opportunities.

Sunday, February 6

· Many of you will be involved in the ICC Preconference Day. You will have the chance to meet other ICC parents and hear what is going on in other states.

Monday, February 7

· “Communities of Practice” are TA strategies that promote sharing and joint problem-solving around current challenges in implementing the IDEA. There are 4 Communities of Practice focused on early childhood issues: Early Identification, Part C Settings/Natural Environments; Preschool LRE and Data. The Communities will be convening early bird sessions to discuss current TA activities and emerging needs and interests.  If you are already a member of a Community of Practice, this will be an opportunity to meet face to face. If you have not yet joined a Community this will give you the opportunity to come and listen and hopefully decide to join. It is important that the parent voice be heard in discussions that are taking place within each of the Communities so please take the time to become involved.

· There are sessions throughout the day that feature parents as presenters or co-presenters about various topics.  You are encouraged to take part in the sessions that you find most helpful to the work you are involved in back in your states.

· There will be a reception Monday evening that can also serve as a gathering place to connect with other parents and make dinner plans.

Tuesday and Wednesday morning

· There will be early bird sessions each morning for parents meet with others and discuss issues that are important to you as a parent leader. This is a good opportunity for parents to problem solve and share strategies with each other regarding state or national early childhood issues.

NECTAC Lounge

Throughout the conference there will be an area set aside for people to meet informally, located in the Cotillion Foyer directly above the main ballroom.  In addition to couches and tables, computer stations will be available to allow people to access the internet and check e-mails.

NECTAC Support for Parent Participation

To encourage parent participation NECTAC will waive the conference registration fee for parents of children with special needs who do not have agency or program support. Email or call Judy Swett, NECTAC at PACER Center to discuss your waiver request.

 Prior to the conference you will be contacted by phone to welcome you, orient you to the conference and answer any questions you may have. NECTAC staff including Judy Swett and John Hoffman from NECTAC at PACER Center will be available at the conference to answer any questions you might have and to help make you feel comfortable while you are there.

If you have any questions prior to the conference please feel free to contact Judy Swett at jswett@pacer.org or 952-838-9000.
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